
Soch Mental Health
RNFOO NIA Award Progress Report for

The Akaal South Asian Grief Support Group

Soch Mental Health received $14,600 from RNFOO to support the relaunch of the Akaal South
Grief Support Group. The Akaal - South Asian Grief Support Group is a virtual 6 week, closed
program that is being offered in English and Punjabi. In Punjabi, Akaal means timeless,
immortal, non-temporal, and is a foundational element of our support group where we learn to
grieve in a way that we keep our loved ones alive. Each group has been capped to 15
participants to maximize group engagement. Allocated funds from the NEA award has
supported this program to restart in January 2022 and plan for scale up with multiple program
offerings in a calendar year. Our goal this year is to deliver this program 5 times in the calendar
year.

The funding from RNFOO has also allowed Soch Mental Health to develop a strategic financial
plan for the sustainability of this program. In addition to the funds received by RNFOO, Soch
Mental Health also secured a $15,000/year sponsorship for two years (2022 and 2023) from
Brampton Crematorium and Visitation Centre as well as launched a community fundraiser which
has collected over $5000 to date. Although we were unsuccessful with a City of Brampton grant
for this program, we continue to explore other grant opportunities.

The Akaal South Asian Grief Support Program Goal:

The support group aims to provide the Punjabi community with a culturally and linguistically
inclusive space to connect with other individuals who have experienced a loss while receiving
emotional support, validation and education about grief.

The Akaal South Asian Grief Support Group Outcomes:

● An opportunity to explore, understand and work through feelings of grief.
● Application of practical strategies to manage grief based on socio-cultural norms and

beliefs
● Emotional support in a culturally and linguistically inclusive space honoring SA values
● A decrease in feelings of isolation through a supportive network of other SA community

members who are experiencing grief
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We have been successful in delivering this program three times this year. The following is the
breakdown of the three rounds of the Akaal South Asian Grief Support Program provided in
2022 thus far.

Program Timeline Participants

January 25th to March 1st 2022 15

March 29th to May 3rd 2022 9

May 17th to June 21st 4

October 4th to Nov 8th 6

In addition to running the program, Soch Mental Health has also created social media material
such as short videos and reels to market the program as well as educate the South Asian
community about grief and the importance of seeking support. Soch Mental Health continues to
actively market the program on ethnocultural media outlets (South Asian radio and TV outlets).

The following is some of the feedback we have received from the group thus far.
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Although our plan was to deliver 2 more rounds of the group in the fall, due to financial limits we
were only able to deliver one. With the $15,000 sponsorship from Brampton Crematorium and
Visitation Center for 2023 we already have 2 rounds of the program secured. Our organization is
now revisiting the financial sustainability and growth of this program for 2023 through
community donations, sponsorships, and grants.

Regards,

Jasmeet Chagger RN, BScN, MSc Maneet Chahal-Gill RN, BScN, MSc
Co-Founder Co-Founder
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